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The Department of Civil 

Engineering, Integral 

University, organized an expert 

lecture on “Career Counselling 

for Higher Studies” on January 

13, 2025, at F020, Block F, 

Integral University in 

collaboration with Global 

Reach, Lucknow. The lecture 

aimed to provide students with 

comprehensive insights into 

various academic pathways and 

career opportunities. It sought to 

enhance their understanding of 

emerging trends, in-demand skills, and global educational prospects, empowering them to 

make well-informed decisions about their academic and professional futures.  

The keynote speaker for the event was Ms. Shagun Arora, Assistant Recruitment Adviser, 

Manchester Metropolitan University. During her insightful lecture, Ms. Arora addressed 

critical aspects of higher education, including emerging academic disciplines, career 

opportunities, and global trends shaping the future of engineering. She provided valuable 

guidance on options for higher 

studies across diverse fields, 

emphasized the importance of 

skill development, and shared 

strategies for selecting the right 

courses and institutions. The 

session also explored 

scholarships, internships, and 

exchange programs, offering 

practical advice on navigating 

admission processes and 

preparing for competitive 

exams. Additionally, the lecture 

highlighted the need to adapt to 

industry demands and foster 

innovation for sustainable career growth.  

The session was attended by 29 undergraduate and postgraduate students from the Department 

of Civil Engineering and Mechanical Engineering. Following the lecture, students actively 
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participated in a Q&A session, raising several queries, all of which were thoughtfully addressed 

by the speaker. 

The event concluded with a vote of thanks delivered by Mr. Kashif Khan, Associate Professor, 

Department of Civil Engineering. He expressed sincere gratitude to Ms. Arora for her 

comprehensive and inspiring lecture, which provided valuable guidance to the students. Mr. 

Khan also acknowledged the guidance and support of Prof. Syed Aqeel Ahmed in organizing 

such career-oriented events and commended the students for their enthusiastic participation. 

  

  


